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3rd May 2018  
 
Principal’s Report  

Welcome back to all students and families for Term Two at Finley High 

School.  This is often the busiest term in the school year as students are 

offered a range of extra-curricular activities on top of the classroom 

curriculum.  Some of the events occurring this week and in the near future 

are listed below: 

ANZAC Services 

Thanks to all the students and families who supported the memory of the 

ANZACs and all servicemen and women by attending dawn services and 

marches across our community.  Mrs McRae attended as one of her last 

duties as Principal, marching with our students with pride.   

At school this week, Miss Philpot led a group of middle school students to 

conduct a moving service which included a video of how a broad range of 

Finley High School students commemorated the day.  Thank you to Elle 

Rochford, Niamh Mason and Meg Marsden for hosting this service. 

Cross Country 

On Wednesday the annual Finley High School Cross Country was held.  It 

was great to see the running prowess of a number of students and staff 

who had clearly prepared for the event.  For those of us who aren’t in this 

elite group, it was lovely to see the whole school joining in and enjoying the 

benefits of physical activity with peers and friends. Thank you to Mrs Sexton 

for organising this event. 

MADDD 

Our annual MADDD performances are on next week.  This is one of the 

most enjoyable nights of the school year as we get to witness the talents of 

our students in individual and group performances.  Many hours of planning 

and supervising rehearsals by Miss Infanti, Mrs Brown, Miss Geeves, Mr 

Clark, Miss Philpot, Mrs Hurd, Ms Begbie and Mrs O’Bryan is sure to 

produce an excellent show, so come along and enjoy the students’ 

performances and delicious food prepared by Mrs Philpot, Mrs Maxwell and 

our Hospitality students. 

I believe the PDHPE faculty will be making a cameo appearance again this 

year. 

Doors open: 6:30 pm Wednesday 9th May. 
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KEY DATES 
 

May 

3 – 4 Tertiary Tour  

3 15s boys AFL Trials 

7 Open Tennis and Bowls 

8 MADDD Matinee 

  11:30 am in the school hall 

9 Breakfast Club 

 MADDD production 

  6:30 pm in the school hall 

11 Athletics Carnival 

14 Open Boys and Girls AFL 

15 White Card Course 

16 Breakfast Club 

 Homework Centre at Finley 

High School Library, 3:30pm 

to 4:30pm 

 P&C Meeting, 7pm Staff 

common room 

21 – 25 Year Ten Work Experience 

23 Breakfast Club 

 Homework Centre at Finley 

High School Library, 3:30pm 

to 4:30pm 

30 Breakfast Club 

 Homework Centre at Finley 

High School Library, 3:30pm 

to 4:30pm 

 

June 

4 NSW CHS Girls AFL 

6 Breakfast Club 

 Homework centre at Finley 

High School Library, 3:30pm 

to 4:30pm 

5 – 7 NSW CHS Boys AFL 

8 Zone Athletics 

11 Queen’s Birthday 

13 Breakfast Club 

 Homework centre at Finley 

High School Library, 3:30pm 

to 4:30pm 
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TAFE Opportunity 

TAFE NSW have offered our students an exciting opportunity to participate in short trade courses.  The courses are run in 

Deniliquin on four consecutive Wednesdays during May and June.  We have been offered four places in each course, and 

there are no fees or expenses attached to the courses.   

So, if you are in Years Nine or Ten and have an interest in Construction or Hair and Beauty please see Mrs Jackson for an 

application form by Monday 7th May 2018.  Information regarding the courses is listed in the table below. 

 

YES PROGRAM DENILIQUIN CAMPUS 

Program Day/Dates 

Work it! Try a Trade Construction 

Realise your potential gaining hands on skills in in 

Construction  

4 week program 

Wednesdays – May 23 to June 13  

9am to 3pm 

Available places – 4 students per school  

Get into Hair & Beauty 

Involves two full days of hair and beauty gaining 

skills in each industry area 

4 week program 

Wednesdays – May 23 to June 13 

9am to 3pm 

Available places – 4 students per school  

Program Inclusions: Lunch each day  

School Inkind Contributions 

Teacher on Bus/in class support  

Completion of Individual Learning Plans and 

enrolment forms 

Bus 
Bus travel is included in the program. Please 

note: 8 students must attend for bus to be viable.  

 

Mrs McRae 

I’d like to wish Mrs McRae all the best in her new role as Director – School Leadership.  We have been privileged to have 

had her as our Principal and I am delighted to still have her involved in the future of Finley High School as our Director.   

I will be acting Principal until a new Principal is appointed with Miss Downey relieving as Deputy Principal and Mr 

McCarney relieving as Head Teacher PDHPE.  

Tricia Jackson 

Acting Principal 
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Finley High School values respectful, responsible learners.  

Our definitions of these words are: 

RESPECTFUL: showing consideration for someone or something. 

RESPONSIBLE: having an obligation to do something. 

LEARNERS: developing knowledge or skills.  

Finley High School is a PBL school (Positive Behaviour for Learning).  As part of this we have developed targeted lessons 

to make school expectations clear and consistent for all students.  On Tuesday morning students had a lesson on 

respectful language.  They explored the concept that “words matter”.  We hope in response to this lesson that students 

are more aware of how the language we use affects the people around us.  Throughout the term there will be targeted 

lessons on other topics.  

 

Riverina Football 

The trials for the Riverina Under 15s Girls Football team was held on the 12th April in North Wagga.  Selected girls will 

then represent the Riverina at the State selection trials in Blacktown on the 6th June.  A state team will be selected to 

compete in the National Championships in Adelaide from the 29th July to the 4th August. 

We had four girls attend the trials in North Wagga.  It was a great day with all four being selected in the Riverina team.  

Congratulations to Lucy-Jayne Burdon, Olivia Ciciolini, Charlotte Mason and Lily Sharp on their selection.  Good luck in 

Sydney. 

Homework Centre at Finley High School 

The homework centre at Finley High School will commence Wednesday 16th May at 3:30 pm in the school library.  All 

students are welcome to attend.   

Homework Centre on the Road 

The homework centre on the road will commence in week 4, Wednesday 23rd May.  Venues will be advised closer to 

week 4. 
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SToMP Trivia Night 

On Wednesday 21st March, SToMP held their 3rd 

annual trivia night.  The night was a great success, 

with our largest amount of tables so far.  It was a 

great night, with lots of challenging questions.  Did 

you know hippos sweat is red if they are stressed?  

 

 

 

 

 Above: The winning team. 

 Left: The wooden spooners. 

There were lots of laughs, confused faces and a great example of “paying 

it forward” the winners passing the Hong Loch voucher to the wooden 

spooners! 

We thank everyone who supported us, including those who set up, Hong 

Loch Chinese Restaurant who donated a voucher for first prize and of course everyone who attended.  

Hope to see you next year! 

SToMP 

Year Ten Work Experience 
 
The first block of Work Experience is not far away, Week Four - 21st to 25th May. 
 
All students have been issued with a Student Contact Form (bright yellow).  It is to be returned by Friday 11th May. 
 
A package of all other paperwork will be sent home next week.  Students will be issued with it during Careers lessons.  It 
is important that all parents read the information contained therein. 
 
An important reminder - The Student Placement Record must be signed by the student, the employer and the 
parent/caregiver before being returned to school to be signed by Mrs Jackson.  This document is very important and 
students cannot participate in Work Experience without it being correctly completed. 
 
Good luck. 
 
Jenny Philpot 
Careers Teacher 
 
Hospitality 
 
The Hospitality department is seeking donations of pumpkins.  Does anyone have any to spare? If you do, can you please 
bring them into the front office. 
 
Many thanks, 
Jenny Philpot 
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Finley High School Uniform Policy 

According to Finley High School policy, all students are required to wear full correct school uniform every day.  

An occasional courtesy note from home to excuse uniform for a day or two is acceptable. Student will be issued with a 

green permission slip.  

A student who is consistently out of uniform will be placed on Uniform Level 3 and will be monitored for three days – 

detentions and loss of privileges will also be incurred. 

Non-compliant students will be placed on Whole School Level 3 with the Deputy Principal. 

Please note:  

 Under no circumstances should a hoodie be worn –  

a note from home will not excuse a hoodie. 

 

 

  

 All-black leather shoes are mandatory for all lessons other than  

sport/PE practical. 

Shoes with white soles and/or logos are not school uniform 

and will not be excused.  

 

 During cold weather, only Finley High School black jacket and/or green jumper should be worn by students years 

7 – 10. 

Additional, non-uniform warm clothing should not be visible. 

 

Skool Bag News 

 

If you are having trouble locating Finley High School on the Skool Bag Ap, the easiest way to download it is to search 

“Finley High School” in either the Ap Store (iphone) or Play store (Samsung device).  It should come up directly. 

Also remember once downloaded it will ask you to put in an email and set your own password for your use.  From here 

you can then use the icons along the bottom of the screen to register for groups.  You should register for news for any 

year group in which you have a student.  Eg. If you have a student in both Years Eight and Eleven, click on these two 

options so you receive special news relevant to those year groups.  You will still continue to receive all general updates 

and news.  Please feel free to contact the school if you need assistance with this process as once up and running it is very 

easy to use especially to return forms such as media release, general local excursion consent, absentee notes and change 

of details.  It will also keep you updated with things happening in the school.  
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Homework Centre 

Term Two – Starting Week Three 

Every Wednesday afternoon  

from 3:30pm to 4:30 pm  

in the school Library 

Teachers volunteer their time to assist students with homework, 

assessments or study they may be working on. 

All students from Year Five to Year Twelve are welcome to attend. 

Afternoon tea provided 
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CANTEEN ROSTER 

Canteen Contact and Number 

Mrs Kaylene Dawe 5883 1105 

….LADIES, please note 10am start…. 

May 
1 M Kleinschmidt 
2 J Burdon 
3 A Lee 
4 M Haintz, K Barry 

7 M Read, M Kleinschmidt 
8 H Harris 
9 J Chellew 
10 L Bryce 
11 C Lawton 

14 T Roe                                                                            
15 R Lockhart                                                                       
16 K Nicholls                                                                 
17 C Moloney                                                        
18 J Congdon  

                                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

                             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Finley High School  

P&C Meeting 
 

 

Wednesday 16th May, 2018 

7pm in the staff common room 

(administration building)   

The P&C meet the second 

Wednesday of the month.   

Everyone is welcome to attend. 

fhspandcassociation@gmail.com 

Please note:  

Due to MADDD night being held on the usual 

date for the meeting, the P&C meeting has 

been moved to the following week,  

16th May. 

 

Finley RS Squash Club  
Winter Competition 2018 

The committee are searching for new players to take part 

in the Winter Squash Competition playing Mondays for 2 

terms. It will start on the 7th of May with a break over 

the school holidays. If you have never played before or 

played previously, be a part of our registration night on the 

2nd May at 6pm.  

We welcome ages 10+ and of all abilities! 

Want more info? 

Contact Shania Bentley 0448 179 763  

 

Add us on Facebook, Finley SquashClub for updates on the 

Finley RS Squash Club! 

 

 

 

 

 

Brekky Club 

Every Wednesday at 8:30 am 

Milo, juice and toast 

No cost 

Donated by local clubs and 

organisations. 
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